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Call for Nominations  

 A Nominating Committee, consisting of Bruce Millen, 

Nathalie Sorensen, and Bruce Gunion, has been ap-

pointed and given responsibility for recruiting members for  

executive positions. In addition, any three members may 

nominate any member in good standing for any office or 

position, not later than two weeks before start of the 

Annual General Meeting. Such nominations must be in 

writing, signed by the three members and presented to the  

Nominating Committee prior to the start of the Annual  

General Meeting. The consent of the candidate must also 

be in writing. 

 An election will be held at the Annual General Meeting 

if necessary. The above method of advance nominations  

prevents this meeting from turning into an arm twisting  

session. Any positions for which there are no candidates 

prior to the start of the AGM will be filled by appointment at 

a later time, when persons to fill the positions can be 

found. 

Cover Photo  
 

Title is Victory  by Geoff Chalcraft. HMCS Victory is the jewel in the crown of British naval history and is still in  

commission  as part of the Royal Navy, making her the oldest commissioned warship in the world. She now stands as the 

symbol for the City of Portsmouth. The photograph shows the sternlights , with windows of the living quarters of the  

Captain (top), the Admiral (middle) and the senior officers (bottom). Almost all areas of the ship are open to the public. 

Program Hilites  

Saturday April 4 

Hanging of exhibition images at the Frontenac Public  

Library, 130 Johnston St. Please bring your images to the 

Library between 9:00 and 11:00 am. 

 

**Tuesday April 7** 

Opening of the Annual Juried Exhibition with Guest 

Speaker Derek Cooper 

Location: Wilson Room, Kingston Frontenac Public  

 Library, 130 Johnston St., 

Time: 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. 

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Mon April 20 

Members night - Show & Tell ; Showing of the 3rd  

assignment. Meet in Room 215, Dupuis Hall. 

 

Mon May 4 

Annual General Meeting 

Guest Speaker: Richard Martin 

Meet in Room 215, Dupuis Hall 

 

Mon May 11 

Awards Night 

Guest Speaker: Debbie Adare 

Location: Colonnade Golf and Country Club 

Time: 6:00 p.m.  Advanced Ticket Sales 

2007 -2008 Executive & Committees  
President - Bruce Millen  ...................................................................................  634-8910 

1st Vice President - Wilf Kordts  ........................................................................  389-8024 

2nd Vice President - Krysia Spirydowicz .........................................................  542-2194 

Treasurer - Ed Fletcher  ....................................................................................  376-3606 

Secretary - Sarah Larz  .....................................................................................  634-9730 

Past President - Janice P. Van Dijk  ...............................................................  634-8800 

Program Committee - Krysia Spirydowicz/Bruce Millen/Dan Fraser/Geoff Chalcraft/

Jennifer Roche 

Exhibition Chair - Svetlana Rytchkova  ..........................................................  384-0209 

Competition Chair - Bruce Gunion  .................................................................  544-2958 

Webmaster - Geoff Chalcraft  ..........................................................................  767-3803 

Newsletter Editor - Plonia Servage  ................................................................  389-4793 

Newsletter Publisher - Ron Abbott/Nicole Couture-Lord  ............................  374-3212/ 

 ..............................................................................................................................  353-1210 

Public Relations - Martin Betcherman ............................................................  549-8768/ 

CAPA District Representative - Bruce Gunion .............................................  544-2958 
 

Meeting Location  
General meetings are usually held at 7:30 p.m. the first 

and third Monday of the month from mid-September to mid

-May. Unless otherwise specified, they are held in room 

215, Dupuis Hall, Queens University, Division Street. 

There is a large parking lot at the rear of the building. Enter 

through the front door, go up the stairs, turn left around the 

stairs and go down the hall to the right. 

Newcomers are welcome for two meetings before 

joining. Membership fee is $55/individual and $75/family. 

Framing supplies  

www.leevalley.com - Just enter mat cutting supplies  in 

the product search and you will come up with four results. 

(Oval/Circle cutter, Logan Mat Cutting systems, Compass 

cutter and Groove master cutting system.) 

 

Victor Gallery Ltd. 639 Queen St. West, Toronto,  

M6J 1E4, Tel: 416-504-1659 

This is a good location for affordable gallery frames. 

 

Locally check out Michaels, Wallacks, Hardware stores, 

frame shops, glass companies and possibly second-hand 

stores. 
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Competitions  

Kingston Photographic Club 

Second competition March 2009 
 

Black and White Prints - 5 entries 

1st Mykonos Fisherman  Wilf Kordts 

2nd City Park   Wilf Kordts 

3rd Time infrared   Wilf Kordts 
 

Colour Prints - 37 entries 

1st The ring    Wilf Kordts 

2nd Orchids face   Plonia Servage 

3rd Time    Wilf Kordts 

HM North West Passage Iceberg Carol Forde 

HM Pretty in pink   Plonia Servage 

HM Don t you dare   Geoff Chalcraft 

HM Blowing in the wing  Plonia Servage 

HM Saw Whet Owl   Geoff Chalcraft 

HM Ottawa Cathedral   Wilf Kordts 
 

Pictorial Slide - 58 entries 

1st Foggy morning   Ron Petttit 

2nd Loon take off #2   Rose-Marie Burke 

3rd Door with a view   David Craig 

HM Tomb of Antiochus  Krysia Spirydowicz 

HM Kingston Mills mist  Bruce Gunion 
 

Nature Slides - 13 entries 

1st Olympia Mablewing Butterfly Rose-Marie Burke 

2nd Spider web on Queen Anne s Lace Bruce Gunion 

3rd Ting Bee drinks dew  James Sherk 

HM Loon takeoff   Rose-Marie Burke 

HM 8 point Buck   Bruce Gunion 

HM Neon Mushrooms   James Sherk 

 

Judges:  Rick Gold, Barb World & Ted Smith 

Taking framing one step further  
 

 Thanks to Bruce Millen, we had a wonderful session 

on how to frame our photographic images to draw more  

attention to them. This idea also works within the photo-

graph itself. Your subject can be emphasized by 

framing it with nearby objects in the foreground or 

background. A good example of this is a child looking 

down through a tube slide or peeking out of a box or a  

window. 

 You can also emphasize a subject by increasing the 

sense of depth in a photo. Having something in the  

foreground adds extra dimension to a picture. Framing a  

photograph can also add context to your image. An  

image of a bride and groom framed by the church 

doorway can tell you something about where the 

photograph was taken. 

 Applying the framing technique is simple. Look for 

something in the foreground or background that relates 

to the subject and which can be used to surround or  

partially surround it. You may need to change your  

vantage point to allow the framing to occur.  

 Framing within an image is easy to do but here are 

some things to look out for. Make sure that your subject 

remains the main point of focus and not the framing  

object. Also, carefully expose for your subject and not 

surrounding area. In some instances spot metering will 

work best. 

 Next time you are out shooting, try to keep framing 

your subject in mind and see what your end results are. 

Then take the image and use all of Bruce s information 

and put a Picture frame around that image. I hope you 

will be very pleased with your results. 

Places to see and things to do  

If watching Tana s and Helmut s images at the last meet-

ing got you thinking about traveling here are some sites 

that might interest you. 

 

http://photography-tours.gordonsguide.com/ 

www.firstlighttours.com 

http://tonybeck.ca/localexcursions.html 

http://www.ontariossunsetcountry.ca/ 

www.elderhostel.org 

www.ammsa.com - runs from July 1st to October 2nd - 

People in our Community 

Kingston Studio Tour 2009  
David Craig and Janice Van Dijk will be participating in 

this Spring Studio Tour on Saturday May 9 and Sunday 

May 10 between 10 a.m. and 5 p.m. For more info, visit 

www.kingstonartists.com . 

These local Afghan men are building a brick  wall around a 

compound. Though these walls have been known to collapse 

without much help, they provide work and training to the  

local work force thereby helping rebuild the economy of  

Afghanistan. Photo taken by Nicole Couture-Lord while serving 

in Afghanistan. 
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Items of interest  
 

At Tana s and Helmut s presentation of their trip to Africa, 

they mentioned two items they use to save their images 

while on vacation. A lot of us seemed to be interested in 

these so I did some research and here is what I found. 

 

1. Delkin DVD BurnAway is a multi function, portable 

device which combines a DVD/CD recordable disc drive, 

media player and USB 2.0 card reader. It is ideal for  

transferring data from digital cameras, handheld PCs and 

MP3 players. It can be used as a stand alone backup  

system to copy data from flash memory cards onto DVD and 

CD. BurnAway has 2 built in memory card slots that support 

CompactFlash, Microdrive, SD, MMC, SmartMedia, Memory 

sticks, MS Pro and xD. It lets you burn DVDs from your 

card, no computer needed. BurnAway easily connects to 

your TV or projector for viewing of images. BurnAway also 

functions as a external DVD/CD burner and card reader for 

your computer. 

For more information try www.nycv.com 

 

2. Epson P-5000 provides an innovative way to 

download, store and display thousands of photos and  

videos on the spot - without a computer. It has an ultra fast  

processor making it easy to back up images right from your 

memory card or camera. Transfer thousands of photos in no 

time at all. It has a large 4-inch LCD that lets you review  

images or share photos immediately after shooting. Its LCD 

has full Adobe RGB color support meaning you see all the 

color and detail. You can even Zoom in and verify RAW 

files. There are also 2 other multimedia photo viewers  

available. 

For more information try www.epsom.ca . 

Something to do this summer  

1. Photo assignments can be done to challenge yourself, 

improve techniques, and have some fun. Make a list of 

things you like to photograph. Once this has been done, 

choose one and try to narrow your focus. For example, if 

you like shooting nature, try focusing only on trees,  

flowers or perhaps sunsets or sunrises. 

 Benefits of assignments are that you will become more 

disciplined as a photographer. It will allow you to go out 

with your camera with a specific purpose in mind. If you 

stick with that plan you may surprise yourself with some 

very interesting images. 

 

Some tips to remember 

 

- Focus only on images that are directly related to your  

assignment 

- Take photos from different angles 

- Change your vantage point 

- Look in books and magazines for ideas 

 

2. Make a list of words and then try to shoot images that 

reflect your interpretation of those words. Limit the time 

you have to do them in or else draw one before going out 

with your camera and focus only on that word. 

 

3. Try something that you normally do not do. 

 

Try some of these assignments this summer and get 

ready for our Club assignments in September. 

 

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER SHOOTING 

CAPA Judging course ($110)  
 CAPA has trained judges since its inception for the express 

purpose of providing a source of well skilled competent  

individuals to serve as judges, evaluators and commentators at 

CAPA sponsored competitions, Club events and international 

salons. CAPA clubs particularly seek the help of well skilled  

individuals for their own in-house competitions on a regular  

basis, and look to us to provide a consistent standard of judging 

across the nation. This course is created to serve that purpose. 

Designed in segments, the course provides individual hand-

books for instructors and students. It also contains Certification 

information and various support material that may be used by 

clubs when seeking judges for forthcoming events. CAPA thanks 

the many members across Canada who generously gave us 

permission to use their digital images for use in this training 

course. People wishing to be certified as a CAPA Judge now 

have the opportunity to do so. The process for certification is 

included in the manual. The cost is $110. Please contact Bruce 

Gunion for more information. 

New Website  
 

Thanks to Geoff Chalcraft our website has a brand new 

look. We hope you have taken the time to browse the 

sight a few times and would appreciate any feedback you 

may have. If you have any suggestions or would like to 

add something to the site, please contact Geoff at  

gchalcraft@cogeco.ca . 

This photo was taken by Nicole 

Couture-Lord during her tour at 

Kandahar Airfield. This little  

Afghan boy is quickly learning 

how to sell things to the many 

international troops/civilians 

working in the camp. The  

Saturday market serves the  

purpose of helping the local 

economy and  the needs of inter-

national workers. 


